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ASTM consensus has not been obtained on this information letter.  An appropriate ASTM ballot will 
be issued in order to achieve such consensus. 
 
 
TO:  Sequence III Mailing List 
 
SUBJECT: Revised Calibration Requirements 
 
   
 As a result of a July 27, 2010 conference call, the Sequence III Surveillance Panel approved a 
motion to delete the requirement to conduct a reference oil test every 90 days in laboratories which have 
more than one stand. Section 10.3.2 has been deleted. 
  

 
  The attached change to Test Method D 6984 is effective July 27, 2010. 
   
 
 
 
  
Bruce Matthews    Frank M. Farber 
Engine Oil Test Development and Support  Administrator 
GM Powertrain Materials Engineering   ASTM Test Monitoring Center 
 
 
Attachments 
  
c:  ftp://ftp.astmtmc.cmu.edu/docs/gas/sequenceiii/procedure_and_ils/IIIF/IL10-4.pdf 
 
Distribution:  Electronic Mail 
 
 



 
Modifies Test Method D6984-10 

as amended by Information Letters 09-2, 10-1, 10-2 and 10-3  

Delete Section 10.3.2, and renumber the remaining 10.3 subsections.  

 


